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The idea of the Lunch emerged at the 

beginning of Lent this year with 

Archbishop Mark Coleridgeôs  
address, in which he encouraged  
families to make the time to have a 

meal together, to talk to one another, 

and to pray together. A suggestion 

was made to Fr Ken and Fr Lucius 

that we could gather together the  
people of our five churches that make  
up our Parish of Burleigh Heads. 

Being the instigator of the idea, I was 

asked to set plans afoot to bring the 

idea to a reality.  My first step was to 

speak to some people from each of 

the five churches and a small  
organizing committee was estab-

lished to work out some key details, 

possible venue  

and satisfactory price, for example. 

At this stage I wish to thank those 

who contributed in this way. 

With that groundwork done, we 
proceeded to advertise the event in 

our five churches. Registration sheets 

were available whereby people could 

indicate their willingness to attend. 

When these registration sheets were 

returned on the weekend before the 

proposed date, I found myself with a 

real problem.  184 people indicated 

that they were coming, and yet the 

proposed venue would hold only 70. 

What to do? I sprang into action on 

Monday morning by phoning 3 new 

venues to find out whether they could 

accommodate our numbers.  

However, I went home on Monday 

evening thinking that I should talk to 

Fr Ken about postponing the Lunch 

until a large enough venue could be  

found. 

Tuesday morning brought some bet-

ter news.  On returning home that  
morning, I received a message from a 

parishioner who advised me to  
contact the Chef at the Burleigh 

Heads Bowls Club. My luck was in, 

and my prayers answered.  

It was not long before the venue, 

menu and cost were satisfactorily 

established, enabling the Parish 

Lunch to proceed to everyoneôs  
delight. 

There has been a good deal of  
positive feedback from many of our 

parishioners, and the three priests 

would like to thank sincerely all  
attendees, and particularly the 
organizers.  

 

Fr Stephen Camiolo  


